Lindenmond College



VOL. 84

ST. CHARLES, MO., DECEMBER 1914

No. 6



MRS. JAMES G. BUTLER.

MRS. JAMES GAY BUTLER.

By request of the students, the Alumnae, and a host of former students of Lindenwood College we print the picture of Mrs. Margaret Butler, wife of Col. James Gay Butler, that the several thousand of our readers may have it.

Mrs. Butler is greatly beloved by all loyal Lindenwood girls and we are pleased to have the many kind inquiries concerning her.

Our new Conservatory of Music bears

her first name—Margaret. The College glee club is also named after her—Margaret Butler Glee Club. In the new Butler Hall the large living room which will take the place of the old-time parlor idea is being furnished by her according to her directions for the comfort of the students in whom she is so greatly interested.

Her kindness and generosity to the College has greatly endeared her to the hearts of all.

Lindenwood College

A monthly paper published by the Lindenwood Female College.

Entered at the St. Charles, Mo. Post Office as second class matter.

LINDENWOOD COLLEGE MENU CARD.

Thanksgiving Dinner, Thursday, November 26, 1914.

PERIOD ONE.

Tillie's Tomato Soup Selina Filling Wafers

PERIOD TWO.

Col. Butler's Turkey stuffed with Niccolls' Dressing
Horn's Escalloped Oysters
McKittrick's Mashed Potatoes
Appy's Asparagus Tips
Porterfield Celery
McDaniel's English Berry

PERIOD THREE.

Roberts' Fruit Salad, Extraordinary

PERIOD FOUR.

Roemer's Caramel Cream
With Fontaine's Fondest Home Made
Cake

PERIOD FIVE.

Ralston's Restful Coffee.

PERIOD SIX.

Scrutchfield's Basket Ball Mints Hanna Handouts for the hungry at six o'clock.

KANSAS CITY GREETINGS.

Mrs. J. H. Morris, class of '71 and President of the Kansas City Lindenwood College Association, "dropped" in on us a few days ago. She had been visiting in the East and was commissioned to visit the College upon her return home. It was a pleasant visit we had together. In behalf of the Lindenwood girls of Kansas City, and the state of Kansas, she extended greetings in a short but beautiful address in the dining room. "Things about Lindenwood have changed", she said, "but all for the better. Our hearts are in the work of New Lindenwood. That noble and generous benefactor who is putting up your fine new dormitory, gymnasium and natatorium is dearly beloved by every lover of Lin-denwood. When time shall have brought to pass the consummation of his desire for this College his name and that of his beloved wife, whom I am told is quite as much in sympathy with New Lindenwood, will live in the afand admiration of many fections generations yet unborn."

Mrs. Morris was given a reception in Jubilee parlors by the Kansas and Kansas City students.

ST. LOUIS BOOSTERS' RECEP-TION.

"The Girls of Yesterday to the Girls of Today" was the address of an invitation sent us by Mrs. H. B. Botticher to be present at a reception held at the Hamilton Hotel, Saturday, November 28, 1914, between the hours of three and five in the afternoon.

There was great joy upon its receipt and when it was read in Chapel by our President the applause following was the audible expression of our hearts.

We remembered the pleasant time of October 9th, when the "Girls of Today" entertained the "Girls of Yesteray". And they did not forget one of us when it was their privilege to do the honors.

Some of us were anxious about what we should wear. That's natural of course with girls. There were many examinations of our "glad rags" to know just what would be the best to wear to such a function. We made up our minds to go and look our loveliest and we went. It was a reception to Col. and Mrs. Butler, and whom do we delight

to honor more? It included our own Dr. and Mrs. Roemer and who have won our hearts and lovalty more than our President and our Lady Principal?

"The Girls of Today" will ever hold in precious memory the "Girls of Yesterday" for honoring such a quartette of Lindenwood "favorites". Dr. and Mrs. Roemer said they should have been omitted as "honor guests" but none of us agreed with such a sentiment. We would have added dear Dr.

Niccolls also.

The reception was just a fellowship meeting, a gathering of loyal boosters of the dear old school. There was nothing stiff or formal about it. Everybody was happy and busy making everybody else happy. We traveled from Lindenwood to San Francisco in our conversation. We told how we loved everybody interested in Lindenwood, and everybody loved us, fine to go to a reception like the "Girls of Yesterday" gave at the Hamilton Hotel. The general opinion of all who went was that the reception was a great help and inspiration.

LIBRARY.

The Library is being greatly enlarged and improved with the incoming of new books.

Many improvements are being made in the way of indexing and classifying. Mis Sarah M. Findley, of Simmons College, Boston, Mass., is directing the work on the new index system.

During the month of November the latest unabridged Webster Dictionay; 20 volumes best printing and binding of Charles Dickens' works and the new International Cyclopaedia were added.

VISITORS.

We are always glad to see parents and "home friends" who come to Lindenwood to make a short visit. Mrs. H. K. Benneson of Clay Center,

Kans.

Mrs. S. Degen, of Clinton, Mo. M. T. Rice, of Neosho, Mo. Mr. G. W. Bevard, of Carterville, Ill. Mrs. George Banks, of Taylorville, Ill. Dr. T. W. Cotton, of Van Buren, Mo. Mr. and Mrs. J. M. Chesbrough, of Pittsburgh, Pa.

Mr. John Gilmore, of Fredonia, Kans.

Miss Daly, Nevada, Mo.

Mrs. Ruth Parr Grimes, of Danville,

Mrs. J. H. Morris, Fansas City, Mo. Mr. J B. Some ville Kasas City, Mo. were among our recent guests.

LINDENWOOD FIELD DAY-AN-NUAL MARSHMALLOW ROAST

Thursday was Field Day at Linden-wood College. The weather was ideal. Many visitors from St. Louis availed themselves of good weather and good roads and motored out for the event.

Miss Nina B. Lamkin, Physical Director Y. W. C. A., of St. Louis, was master of ceremonies. Miss Mildred Fontaine and Miss Irene Scrutchfield of indoor and outdoor sports of the college, assisted. The program was:

March to campus. Song, "Fair Lindenwood". Pennant relay race. Dodge ball. Trip around the world. Fox and hound chase.

Wand exercises-The Northern Lights.

Maze run.

Songs to our friends and guests.

At the conclusion of the program the Reds and Blacks played a game of basket ball in the old gym, which was won by a close score by the Reds.

The annual marshmallow roast by the College Y. W. C. A. was observed on the campus Thursday night. The burning of the leaves began at 9 p. m., and the sight of the girls with their bright colors in the glare of the fire was most beautiful. Miss Ann Studt, Miss Ruby Conover and Miss Porterfield conducted the exercises.

PHYSICAL EDUCATION.

A new department has been started. Out of our splendid Athletic Department has emerged a Department of Physical Education. Further announcement of the development of this Department will be made later. Miss Nina B. Lamkin is the Dean of the work being inaugurated. Associated with her are Miss Mildred Fontaine, Miss Irene Scrutchfield, Miss Edna Ralston. Miss · Hamilton will have charge of the Swimming School.

CHRISTMAS STORY.

Our next issue will contain the prize Christmas stories of our girls.

The stories were handed in November 25th, and the results will be known when the Committee has passed upon their merits.

BASKET BALL.

The Basket Ball season is on. Lindenwood is a little late in getting its team into shape but it is not our fault. The old Gymn was stored with valuable lumber for the new Gym all fall and opportunities were rare for team work. Things have changed. We are using the old and living in hopes of soon occupying the new Butler Gymnasium. Miss Scrutchfield has done wonders in the short time she has had her team housed and some good work is being done to get a winner. Saturday evening, Nov. 21, the splendid team from Howard-Payne College visited us. It was our first effort. The visitors congratulated us on our excellent showing and declared we were not as easy as they had expected. It was a royal good game. The "rooters" did their best. Yell leaders made things lively during the game and we had several for Howard-Payne in the repertoire. After the game the visitors were entertained in Jubilee parlors. As Dr. Stout remarked "Lindenwood is a game loser. You would not think the score was 21 to 10 against you."

The Lindenwood team was composed of:

Faye Reaume and Helen Horn, Forwards:

Gladys Funkhauser and Willi Overton Minor, Centers;

Hester Jackson and Ruth Hampton, Guards:

Mr. Atkinson of Central College, Fayette, Mo., acted as Referee.

Miss Hamilton of the Y. W. C. A., St. Louis, Mo., Umpire.

Dr. F. L. Horn, Timekeeper; Miss Ralston, Scorer. The linesmen were Miss Claire Berry, Miss Mildred Fontaine, Miss Cornelia Powell and Mr. Gross of St. Charles Military Academy.

TWO COLLEGE PRESIDENTS.

We acknowledge the visit of two College Presidents during the month of November. It does a very new and inexperienced presiding officer a world of good to experience the cordial fellowship of kindred souls. Dr. H. W. Rehard, of Westminster College, Salt Lake City, will be remembered for two very fine addresses at Chapel exercises, and Dr. S. C. Stout, of Howard-Payne, for his genial and happy association with us a few brief hours while his basket ball team was engaged in a hard and honorable, and well-played game with the Lindenwood Girls.

SEND IN ADDRESSES.

As the President visits various communities he meets some former student not on our mailing list. Occasionally some one writes—"Send me a copy of the Bulletin."

We want every former student of Lindenwood on our list. If you are not receiving the paper it is because we do not know where you receive mail. "Uncle Sam's" boys are delivering the bulletins to all whose whereabouts are told them. Let us make a suggestion.

If you know the addresses of any who should be getting our paper send the name into the office and we can "check up" the list and see whether the name is in our possession. Appoint yourself a committee of one, dear reader, to assist in the Circulating Department. The paper is sent free to everybody.

DR. WM. J. McKITTRICK.

Lindenwood College felt especially honored to have as its guest the Rev. Wm. J. McKittrick, D. D., of St. Louis, A royal welcome was given him and his good wife.

Dr. Roemer's auto was sent to the city early to bring out the guests of the day. Everyone was on the alert to greet the handsome car containing two guests who were to make the day so pleasant and profitable.

Dr. McKittrick belongs not only to St. I ouis, where he has done such distinguished work as pastor of the First Presbyterian Church, but to the whole Church with which he is affiliated.

His address was a very helpful one. His eloquence and fine diction showed him the master of the pulpit for which he has so long been noted. Our greatest wish is that we may see more of the good doctor and his family at Lindenwood.

MARGARET BUTLER GLEE CLUB.

Mrs. Appy, as director of the Glee Club, has heeded the wishes of the girls who desire that the name of Margaret Butler be prefixed to their name. How appropriate this is! After Mrs. Butler is named the very handsome Conservatory of Music and from its portals emerge the band of singers who want to show their affection to the name they cherish and revere—hence the name of one of the best glee clubs in Missouri—"Margaret Butler".



THE PRESIDENT'S NEW AUTO.

THANKSGIVING DAY.

Thanksgiving day was not a dull one at Lindenwood. It will long be remembered by all who spent the day at the College. A committee was appointed on the observance of Thanksgiving Day, and was composed of the following: Wiss Irene Rogers, of Belleville, Ill.; Miss Marion Henley, of Lawrence, Kan.; Miss Margaret Russell and Miss Nellie Orr, of Mt. Carmel, Ill.; Miss Allene Donaldson and Miss Lillian Robb, of Kennett, Mo.

At 11:00 A. M. in the chapel a Praise Service was held and the following program was carried out.

Hymn No. 3—Come Thou Almighty King.

Invocation-Dr. F. L. Horn.

Psalm of Praise-Dr. J. L. Roemer.

Thanksgiving Proclamation—Miss Irene Rogers.

Solo-Father to Thy Kind Love We Owe-Miss Florence Appy.

Thanksgiving, 1914-Miss Ruby Conover.

To Thee, Oh Country—Eichberg. Margaret Butler Glee Club.

Will Carleton's Poem-Miss Salome Wilson.

Hvmn No. 136-All Hail the Power of Jesus' Name.

Thanksgiving Address—Rev. W. J. McKittrick, D. D.

Hymn No. 234—My Country, 'Tis of Thee.

Be ediction-Rev. W. R. Ely, D. D.

At 12:30 P. M. a special dinner was given by Mrs. Roberts. It was a dinner the girls said was the best ever given. It was served in courses, the last being ice cream, provided by Dr. and Mrs. Roemer as their treat. The size of the dishes of cream were large enough to call forth thanks from the most ungrateful heart.

After dinner the students scattered—some visiting friends in St. Charles, others taking long walks into the country and some remaining about the campus.

In the evening it was cookies and pumpkin pies until everyone was more than satisfied.

After the evening luncheon a "Tacky Party" was given in the old gymnasium. The quaint costumes, the fun of the games and College songs with some dancing all contributed to making Thanksgiving a notable event of many this fall at New Lindenwood.

ORGANIZING AN ORCHESTRA.

. Miss Haennsler is busy getting together all the musicians who can assist in affecting the organization of an orchestra. Lindenwood should have a fine orchestra from among so talented a number of students, and we are going to have one, too.

NEW CONSERVATORY OF MUSIC.

Margaret Hall has been converted into a new Conservatory of Music. This elegant and costly mansion was a gift of Col. Butler a few years ago and named after his wife-Margaret. was the President's home a short time and then used as a dormitory. With the coming of new Butler Hall it was deemed wise to give Lindenwood a handsome Conservatory modern. Music and for this purpose the building has been prepared. Miss Hanna is Proctor of the Hall and hears all her classes in piano there. Miss Alla Wright, in piano, and Miss Florence Appy, in voice, occupy elegant rooms.

The private classes in Expression are received in the Conservatory by Miss Mildred Fontaine. Further improvements will be made and the entire department placed in the building.

WHAT THEY SAY.

Velma Scott, East St. Louis, Ill.

"I received a copy of the Lindenwood paper and it's like a letter from the home circle to those of us who have gone out into the world and can't be back there any more."

Louise Nold, Belleville, Ill.

"Many thanks for the Bulletin. Am enjoying it immensely and hope to be favored with future issues. I certainly will be one of the parties for the "Special" to San Francisco in 1915.

Lillian Zacher, St. Louis, Mo.

"Many thanks for the Lindenwood Bulletins. I have enjoyed every copy so much. Yours is indeed a New Lindenwood for which I wish you success. I am always waiting for the next Bulletin."

Ethel Alden, St. Louis, Mo.

"I have enjoyed to the fullest extent the two Lindenwood Bulletins that you so kindly sent me. I've always had a mighty big corner in my heart reserved for Lindenwood only."

Eleanor Aikman, El Dorado, Kan.

"I have just received your excellent paper, telling me so much about Lindenwood College. I look back with pleasure upon the happy days spent there. I note the greatest progress and it certainly does my heart good to hear that Lindenwood is in fact—'The Wellesley of the West',"

Florence Johns, White Castle, La.

"Please accept thanks for the papers I have been receiving. They are very interesting and it seems good to hear from Lindenwood again. I feel so far

away but still it makes me happy to know how Lindenwood is progressing and to read about the girls I knew and would never hear from otherwise. Please keep on sending it."

Miss Maud Eugenia Nolan, Macon, Mo.

"It is with great pleasure and interest that I have heard of the forward movement for Lindenwood, and I only regret that I have not been able to have a great part in it. My work has kept me in the East and abroad. I greatly desire to visit Lindenwood, to see her in her new dress."

Jane Isabel Rose, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear "Lindenwood Girls of Today":—How I have enjoyed the two copies of your "Lindenwood College." Interesting is no name for it, and it makes me simply bubble over with enthusiasm. The two issues have been forwarded to me from Webb City, here in Kansas City where I am in Senior year of training in the "Froebel Training School" I met Pres. Roemer here last Spring at the K. C. L. C. banquet, and think the college is to be congratulated. Thanking you again for your kindness in remembering me. and wishing you all kinds of wonderful success.

THE ANNUAL.

The following members of the student body have been selected for the Annual Board:

Editor - in - chief-Lois Ely, of St. Charles, Mo.

Literary Editor—Gladys Grigg, of Sparta, Ill.

Associate Editors—Lavone Hanna, of Clay Center, Kan.; Ione Epstein, of St. Louis, Mo.

Local Editors—Willi Overton Minor, of Newport, Ark.; Margaret G. Martin, of St. Charles, Mo.; Marion Henley, of Lawrence, Kan.

Art Editor—Grace Lauman, of Breckenridge, Mo.

Business Manager-Lavinia Robertson, of Grant City, Mo.

Ass't Business Manager—Laura Craig, of Maryville, Mo.

Advertising Agent—Helen Chesbrough, of Pittsburg, Pa.

Ass't Advertising Agent—Ruth Strauss, of Terre Haute, Ind.; Eulala Meyers, of Monroe City, Ind.

All Lindenwood Boosters wishing copies of the Annual when issued will write Miss Lavinta Robertson before January 1, 1915. The prices for same are as follows: Leather bound, \$2.50; Cloth bound, \$1.50; Paper bound, \$1.00.

LINDENWOOD 26 SYNODICAL 18.

The above score of the Basket Ball game November 28 brought great joy to all loyal rooters It was the second game of the season. Our team in its perfect team work won the admiration of friend and foe alike. Synodical had a fine team of seasoned players and kept our girls going at high speed We were not long sizing up "the enemy" and what happened the last half spells the glorious victory. The team was made up of Fay Reaume, Forwards: Cornelia Kathleen Daly. Haire, Mattie McGregor. Centers: Hester Jackson and Ruth Hampton, Guards.

TACKY PARTY.

Thanksgiving evening the festivities of the day were concluded with a tacky party

It was an evening of fun and merriment. The girls were dressed in grotesque costumes and all the colors of the rainbow were in display.

When the party had assembled in the old gym some of the students were unable to recognize their most intimate companions. The faculty needed to have an introduction to so many "new faces" among the student body.

The first prize for the best "make up" was awarded to Miss Gladys Cotton of Van Buren, Mo.; the second to Miss Helen Margaret Somerville of Kansas City.

BUTLER HALL.

The opening of the new Butler Hall is not far away. It will be a great event. A programme of great proportions is being arranged. Just as soon as the day and date is definitely known there will be a house-warming in which St. Iouis, St. Charles, Kansas City, Chicago and other Lindenwood Clubs will be interested.

GRAND OPERA.

Lindenwood students have been enjoying the season of Grand Opera. During the two weeks' stop of the world's noted musicians in St. Louis, many of our members availed themselves of the privilege of attending the various operas given at the Odeon.

ST. LOUIS SYMPHONY CONCERTS.

When it was a question of dollars as to whether the St. Louis Symphony Orchestra should continue, Lindenwood College was among the first to make a large subscription. The Symphony Concerts have meant much to Lindenwood, and all were rejoiced when the needed funds were raised. You can count on Lindenwood's support of the best musical organizations of St. Louis.



A ROOM IN SIBLEY HALL.

o.

d y e ot y

le es bin el er et.

đ.

in

ds

nt n-

of

of St. or, in,

krtig,

S-

th da ng ill

re ne 0; 00,

Lindenwood College

* FOR WOMEN *

The Wellesley of the West

Second Semester begins February 1, 1915. Applications for admission are being received now. Rooms will be reserved in the order of the date of the application.

Lindenwood College is Up-to-date

Modern equipment. Handsome new dormitories. Hot and cold running water in each room of the new dormitories.



Send for further information to

John L. Roemer, Pres.

St. Charles, Mo.